

# TCIO Tri-County Intergroup Meeting

## Sunday, March 23<sup>rd</sup>, 2025

Opened with Serenity Prayer – Nick  
TCIO Reading-Sadie  
Traditions- Mike  
Attendance: 24 /17

### GROUP REPORTS

Red notes Rep present

<p>Acceptance – Michael D.</p> <p>Any Lengths – Cherrie</p> <p>As Bill Sees It –</p> <p>Bees Ferry Library –</p> <p>Berkeley – Michelle M.</p> <p>Breach Inlet – Brian W.</p> <p>Cane Bay – Dakota</p> <p>Citadel Meeting –</p> <p>Cool Hip &amp; Sober –</p> <p>Downtown After Work</p> <p>Daniel Island in the AM –</p> <p>Downtown Men’s –</p> <p>East Cooper Sunrise – Paul C.</p> <p>Edisto –</p> <p>Eustabafflous –</p> <p>Folly Beach –</p> <p>God’s Grace (James Isl Womens) –</p> <p>Goose Creek –</p> <p>Grace – Sadie; Reported that Grace group is hosting a Homegroup Workshop on 5/2/25; Doors open at 8am and workshop is at 9am.</p> <p>Happy Hour – Jordin J.</p> <p>Heritage –</p> <p>High Noon –</p> <p>Hollywood/Ravenel –</p> <p>Holy City – Amy L.</p> <p>How It Works –</p> <p>James Gang –</p> <p>James Island Lighthouse –</p>	<p>Old Central – Kevin O.; Old Central has changed the time for Bagel Brunch from 10:00 AM to 8:00 AM on last Sunday of every month to celebrate monthly anniversary celebrants. Old Central has voted to limit access to 694 King Street to 30 minutes before and after regularly scheduled meetings and special events.</p> <p>Old Village –</p> <p>Other Side of the Tracks –</p> <p>Practical Experience –</p> <p>Pre Nooners –</p> <p>Remnants –</p> <p>Riverland Terrace -Catherine</p> <p>Ridgeville –</p> <p>Rockville –</p> <p>Roots &amp; Wings –</p> <p>Seabreeze –</p> <p>Second Chance – Tommy</p> <p>Serenity Group –</p> <p>Sober Thursday –</p> <p>Sober Shenanigans-</p> <p>St Paul’s –</p> <p>Summerville –</p> <p>Sunlight of the Spirit –</p> <p>Survivors –</p> <p>T.G.I.F. –</p> <p>Three Legacies –</p> <p>Traditions –</p> <p>Trident –</p> <p>Trudgers –</p> <p>Wappoo Group-</p>
---	--

<p><b>Johns Island – Paul</b></p> <p>Johns Island Pres. Noon –</p> <p>Just For Today –.</p> <p>Keep It Simple–</p> <p><b>Keystone – Wendy P. ;Reported that Keystone will not have the normal meeting on 4/17. All other meetings are normal operations</b></p> <p>Lighthouse –</p> <p>Long Point Lunch Hour –</p> <p>NewComers–</p> <p>New Life –</p> <p><b>North Area Group – John T.</b></p>	<p><b>West Ashley Grp – Kathleen J.</b></p> <p>Whooooah –</p> <p><b>What an Order- Danielle</b></p> <p>Women’s Honesty Hour –</p> <p>WTF (Willingness, Tolerance, Faith) Wmns –</p> <p>1,2,3 Go –</p> <p>Spanish Speaking Mtgs:</p> <p>REGLA 62 –</p> <p>GRUPO DE LASTINIEBLAS A LA LUZ –</p> <p><b>Special Interest:</b></p> <p>SCYPAA:</p> <p>Alateen Mtg.</p> <p>Bridging the Gap</p> <p>Juvenile Correction:</p> <p><u>District Reps</u></p> <p>District 70; (Nick) -Present</p> <p>District 71; (Kimberly)-Present</p> <p>District 72; (Jordin J.) - Present</p> <p>District 73; (Vacant.)-</p>
---	--

## **Officer Reports**

### **Chair Report: Nick**

It was reported that on October 10 and 11<sup>th</sup> that area is being represented by District 70, 71, and 72 in Columbia. This is being announced ahead of time due to many volunteers being needed to assist at for this. It was clarified that District 73 has another weekend to volunteer to host area. It was urged for this to be taken back to groups for these volunteers to be sought out in advance.

### **Alt Chair Report: Brandon M.**

There was no report provided during the meeting.

### **Secretary Report: Dakota**

The sign in sheet at the meeting consisted of an added column to determine if a group rep is newly representing the group or a returning group representative. The purpose of this is to more accurately update the TCIO master list containing group reps. It was mentioned for committee chairs to send a monthly report prior to the meeting if possible and appreciate for that being done.

### **Treasurer Report: Kathleen J.**

Below is the treasure report provided during the meeting. The report was voted on and accepted.

<b>INCOME TCIO Office</b>	<b>February</b>
Group Contributions	\$5,461.87
Anonymous Contributions	
Rent office for meetings	
<b>TOTAL</b>	<b>\$5,461.87</b>
Credit Card sales	\$2,698.54
TCIO cash sales	\$482.65
<b>TOTAL</b>	<b>\$3,181.19</b>
<b>EXPENSES</b>	
Chips/Medallions Expenses	-\$1,904.10
Literature	-\$911.47
Bank fee	-\$2.70
<b>EXPENSES TOTAL</b>	<b>-\$2,818.27</b>
<b>EXPENSES TCIO Office</b>	
Answering Service	-\$261.25
Chair/ALT Area Assembly	
Electricity	-\$193.28
Insurance	
Supplies&Maintenance	
Phone/Internet	-\$155.42
PI/CPC	-\$254.40
Printing	-\$3.31
Rent. (paid in Jan)	
Tax Preparation	
Water	-\$51.28
Website	
Zoom	
<b>EXPENSE TOTAL</b>	<b>-\$918.94</b>
<b>EVENTS</b>	
<b>Income</b>	
<b>Expenses</b>	<b>-\$396.05</b>
<b>Opening Balance</b>	<b>\$7,257.85</b>
<b>( deposits) INCOME TOTAL</b>	<b>\$8,643.06</b>
<b>(minus) EXPENSES TOTAL</b>	<b>-\$4,133.26</b>
<b>ENDING BANK BALANCE</b>	<b>\$11,767.65</b>

### **Alt Treasure Report: Elizabeth W.**

Group contributions report provided during the meeting. The group contributions report is contained in the attachment in the minutes.

### **Communications Report: Jennifer**

Communications had their March meeting on March 4<sup>th</sup> where there were 14 groups that participated to break up April/May hours slots except one shift on Sunday. Jennifer is asking for reps to communicate to group communication reps to get Jennifer the volunteer names and numbers by next week or the group communication representative will be the one getting any phone calls. The next communications meeting will not be until May 6th at 7pm at the TCIO office along with be available on Zoom as well. At that time, communications will be picking June/July time slots.

### **Events Report: Paul C.**

Paul gave an update that he is seeking speakers for upcoming events and is completing other preparations ahead of 2025 events.

### **PI/CPC Report: Charlene C.**

This committee put together about 150 Sponsor your Clergy packets and it is being asked for a people to take a few to distribute with groups and districts. PI/CPC is working on a new initiative that will include reaching out to nursing schools to see how AA can be of service to their students. PI/CPC has been putting racks and pamphlets around town at various ERs, clinics, and libraries. There is now stickers with our email to put on the racks so people know they can contact us for more literature. Next PI/CPC meeting is on May 18 at 2:30 at TCIO.

### **Treatment Report; Kevin O.**

It was reported that the treatment commitment for Waypoint is going to be covered for a while by Orangeburg so that will not be in the mix of treatments to be filled.

Treatment committee met a couple days ago for commitments to be filled and most were filled with the exception of a couple.

#### Web Master Report: Andy B.

Andy reported that he has added necessary meetings to the group list and deleted necessary meetings that are no longer running. Andy stated that he continues to get acclimated with using the system. He will continue to make necessary changes.

#### Office Manager: Michelle M.

Michelle reported that office operations have been going well. It was reported that office staff volunteers are needed on Monday and Tuesday mornings to work at the office. It was stated that Cherrie is handling the scheduling at the office.

Michelle reported that she is planning on stepping down as the office manager. She provided a temporary solution that Cherie will step up to do most of the office manager duties. Michelle reported that she will fall back and answer the phones. She provided her accommodations of office coverage and other office operations. Michelle reported that she is needing for the office manager position to be filled by October 2025 so that she may properly train them to take over prior to fully stepping away from the position.

#### Old Business

##### ❖ Office manager position being a paid position

- This was brought back up for further inquiry into any Ad-Hoc developments that had come about. Kimberly reported that she reached out to multiple intergroups in other states that never contacted her back. There was previous information provided by

Kevin. Kimberly clarified that there was a member present during the meeting that prompted this Ad-Hoc being created but that member has failed to show up since then to provide any assistance.

- Cherie proposed that she would be willing to step up in the meantime to assist with the office duties as Michelle had stated. She stated that she would move into the role permanently.
- It was brought back up for there to be 2-3 people who get the logistics of a paid position and bring back to the group reps at an upcoming TCIO meeting for this to be voted. The deadline for this was given for logistical information to be available at the next meeting in April.

❖ Destination for extra budget mentioned in the Treasure section (approximately \$5,000) was tabled for later determination where that money will go.

- It had previously been decided in previous meeting that treatment would be provided the overage money.
- Kevin provided logistics of books and how to spend the money where he provided that information.
- It was voted on for 4 cases of Big Books to be purchased to be provided to treatment centers for the overage money.

## New Business

There is no new business at this time.

Next TCIO meeting will be on Sunday, April 20, 2025, at 4pm.